Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Meeting

September 27, 2020
Supervisor Ken Eisnor reconvened the budget meeting at 6:40 p.m.  Present were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Burt Seymour Jr, Barbara Philips and Randy Rundle.  

The Board reviewed the tentative budget for the Highway Department.

Councilperson Hebbard commented that there do not seem to be any changes and the Equipment line is not funded.  Highway Superintendent Russell Young replied that given the Town’s financial circumstances, he did not feel it was appropriate to ask for raises.  He has tried to keep costs to a minimum this year and will continue to do so next year.  Superintendent Young continued stating the equipment line is not funded due to the deal made in 2019 regarding the purchase of the Gradall.  No equipment will be purchased until that loan has been satisfied.

Councilperson Hebbard asked if the Town could sell the old Gradall.  The Highway Superintendent replied that the old Gradall is broken down right now.  If repaired, the Town could possibly recoup $3000.00 to $5,000.00 for it at auction.  It’s not worth anything right now and would like to investigate what it will take to repair it.

Councilperson Seymour asked if the price of salt was out yet. Highway Superintendent Young stated that the price just came out today and it is the same as last year, $65.68 per ton.

Councilperson Hebbard asked the Highway Superintendent what the forecast is for this winter.  The Highway Superintendent replied that opinions are varied, some say mild while others say it will be a severe winter.
Supervisor Eisnor Stated that the State Retirement is up 14.58% to $55,000.00.  All other Employee Benefits will remain the same.

Councilperson Hebbard question the Debt Service line and was advised that is the payment due in 2021 for the new Gradall.

Councilperson Seymour questioned why the State Aid, Consolidated Highway Fund had decreased so much.  The Highway Superintendent explained that the $112,000.00 represents CHIPS funding, which is practically guaranteed.  The rest of the money we received was from PAVENY and the Winter Recovery fund.  These funds are not guaranteed every year, so we budgeted conservatively.
Highway Superintendent Young advised the Board that we were very lucky to have submitted our state aid requests as early as we did because we received 100%.  Currently, 

Towns are only receiving 80% of what they applied for.

Councilperson Rundle asked how the staffing worked out last year.  Superintendent Young replied perfectly.

Highway Superintendent Young advised the Board that he would like to bring in 10 to 12 loads of DGB.  The Highway Department, the School and the Water Department all use it.  With the amount of water leaks we have experienced this year; the reserve is getting low.  It should be around $2,000.00.

The Highway Superintendent also asked the Board to approve the Snow and Ice Agreement with the County.  Supervisor Eisnor stated the Town Attorney has reviewed the contract and stated it was fine. 

93 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Seymour, seconded by Councilperson Rundle to authorize the Town Supervisor and the Highway Superintendent to sign the 2020-2021 Snow and Ice Agreement with the County.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

Supervisor Eisnor asked the Board if there were any other questions for the Highway Superintendent.

Councilperson Rundle thanked the Highway Superintendent for doing such a great job this year and asked when the Highway Department will be going on winter hours.  Highway Superintendent Young replied they usually go back on shifts right after Thanksgiving, or whenever we get the first snowfall.  Currently the Highway Department is on four (4) ten (10) hour shifts.

Highway Superintendent Young thanked the Board for their time and left the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

The Board then returned to the General Fund and reviewed the updates given to them by the Bookkeeper.  Not all of the changes were completed so the Supervisor will ask for an updated copy at the Board meeting.

Supervisor Eisnor started he would like a separate meeting to rehash some figures for each of the water districts.

Discussion turned to meeting with the City of Rome to take over the twenty-one (21) residences in the Spencer Water District and to extend the Rome water line south on Route 233 to the Towns’ water tank.  Supervisor Eisnor asked Councilperson Hebbard to set up a meeting with Mayor Rizzo to discuss.  Councilperson Rundle volunteered to attend also.

It was discussed and decided to meet after the October 12, 2020 Board meeting to complete the Water Districts budgets.
Supervisor Eisnor spoke of the interviews for the Assessor position and asked the Board if they wanted to offer the job at the current rate of pay.  The Board said yes, but the applicant must be able to start now.

There be no other issues to discuss, Supervisor Eisnor recessed this budget meeting until 7:15 pm on October 12, 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
